
   
 

 

 

 
 

      
 
 
 

 

 
 
July 7, 2015 
 
The Honorable Das Williams, Chair 
Assembly Natural Resources Committee 
1020 N Street, Room 164 
Sacramento, California 95814 
 

Re: SB 32 - Support from Public Health Organizations 
 
Dear Chairman Williams and members of the Natural Resources Committee: 
 
On behalf of the undersigned health and medical organizations, we write to express our 
support for Senate Bill 32 (SB 32, Pavley), that takes the next important step in air quality and 
climate protection. This bill addresses the need for mid-term and long-term greenhouse gas 
reduction goals to continue California’s leadership in cutting harmful pollutants that threaten 
public health, delay air quality progress and contribute to climate change.   

California’s public health community is united in its support for strong action to protect the 
public and our environment from the worst impacts of climate change. Human health risks 
associated with climate change include heat-related stress and illnesses, ozone pollution and 
other pollution-related respiratory and cardiac health impacts, wildfire smoke risks, vector-
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borne diseases, flooding and others. We must act now to cut climate pollution today and 
ensure that the state remains committed to climate protection for the long-term. SB 32 would 
help California protect its people from the worst impacts of climate change while reducing 
pollutants that contribute to cancers, lung diseases, cardiovascular disease and premature 
death.  

SB 32 would require the California Air Resources Board to develop a 2050 greenhouse gas 
reduction goal equivalent to an 80 percent reduction from 1990 levels by 2050 with a focus on 
all climate pollutants including short-lived pollutants such as black carbon and methane. This 
bill would also authorize the Air Board to develop interim targets for 2030 and 2040 to ensure 
that California makes progress and stays on the path to a healthy climate. SB 32 states the 
Legislature’s intent that California adopt climate policies that ensure public health benefits, 
especially to California’s most vulnerable communities, advance job growth, innovation and 
coordination with jurisdictions outside of our state as we pursue a sustainable future.  In 
developing climate policies to move California forward, we urge attention to those policies that 
achieve direct emission reductions, especially in vulnerable communities. 

We believe that this bill would set California on a healthy course forward to protect our 
residents from the worst impacts of climate change and to ensure California policies achieve 
near and long-term clean air benefits. We are pleased to support SB 32 to ensure California 
continues to show strong leadership in reducing climate pollution and providing health benefits 
to our most vulnerable residents.  

Sincerely, 
 
Bonnie Holmes-Gen, Senior Director, Air Quality and Climate Change 
American Lung Association in California 
 
Kris Calvin, President & CEO 
American Academy of Pediatrics – California 
 
James K. Knox, Vice President, Advocacy 
American Cancer Society Cancer Action Network, California 
 
Jamie Morgan, Senior Director of Advocacy and Policy Campaigns 
American Heart Association, California 
  
Dr. Scott Takahashi, PharmD, Chair  
Asthma Coalition of Los Angeles County  
 
Praveen Buddiga, MD, FAAAAI, CEO 
Baz Allergy, Asthma and Sinus Center 
Fresno, Clovis, Hanford, Madera, Visalia, Merced, Reedley-California  
 
Scott Santarella, President & CEO 



Bonnie J. Adario Lung Cancer Foundation 
 
Matt Read, Director, Statewide Government Relations 
Breathe California 
 
Darcel Lee, President & CEO 
California Black Health Network 
 
Justin Malan, Executive Director 
California Conference of Directors of Environmental Health 
 
Sarah de Guia, JD Executive Director  
California Pan Ethnic Health Network 
 

Adele R. Amodeo, MPH, Executive Director 
California Public Health Association - North 
 
Alpesh Amin, MD, President 
California Service Chapter, American College of Physicians 
 
Angela, Wang, MD, President 
California Thoracic Society 
 
Linda Rudolph, MD, MPH, Co-Director 
Center for Climate Change and Health; Public Health Institute 
 
Kevin D. Hamilton, RRT, RCP, Chair 
Central California Asthma Collaborative 

Rachelle Wenger, MPA, Director, Public Policy and Community Advocacy 
Dignity Health 

Eric Lerner, Climate Director 
Health Care Without Harm 
 
Kevin D. Hamilton, RRT, RCP, Chair 
Medical Advocates for Healthy Air 
 
Martha Dina Argüello, Executive Director 
Physicians for Social Responsibility – Los Angeles 
 
Robert M. Gould, MD, President 
San Francisco Bay Area Chapter 
Physicians for Social Responsibility 



 
Gloria Thornton, MA, LMFT, Chair 
San Francisco Asthma Task Force 
 
Mathew Marsom, Vice President for Public Policy & Programs 
Public Health Institute 
 
Joel Ervice, Associate Director 
Regional Asthma Management and Prevention (RAMP) 
 
James Crotty, MD, President 

Cindy Russell, MD, Chair of Environmental Health Committee 

Santa Clara County Medical Society 
 
Shan Magnuson, Chair 
Sonoma County Asthma Coalition 
 
Doctors for Climate Health 
Bruce Bekkar, MD, San Diego 
Hassan Bencheqroun, MD, Riverside 
Praveen Buddiga, MD, Fresno  
Benson Chen, MD, San Francisco 
Sharon Chinthrajah, MD, Stanford 
David Tom Cooke, MD, Head, General Thoracic Surgery, UC Davis 
Karen Jakpor, MD, Riverside 
Michael Ong, MD, Los Angeles 
Sonal Patel, MD, Los Angeles 
David Pepper, MD, Contra Costa County 
Cindy Russell, MD, Santa Clara  
Joseph Vempilly, MD, Fresno 
 
Cc: Senator Fran Pavley



 


